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Mineola has been named as one of only three school 
districts in the Northeast to receive Apple’s Distinguished 
Program of the Year award, which recognizes 
“exemplary learning environments and centers 
on innovation, leadership and educational 
excellence” with Apple products. The district 
received the title for its 2012-13 iPad 
program, in which all Mineola Middle 
School students received the device to 
enhance their educational experience. 
The district will be presented with 
the award in April. 

LIBRARY RECEIVES  
NATIONAL DESIGN AWARD

The alphabet structure hanging from the ceiling of the new library at 
Hampton Street School has received national recognition. Submitted by the 
district-hired architects H2M, the design placed second nationally in the Interior 
Finishes category of the Seventh Annual People’s Choice Installation Contest 
hosted by 3form. 3form is a socially responsible company that prides itself on 
making sustainable and eco-friendly design products.

For its winning work, the district will receive a $300 credit to be used on 
3form Reclaim recycled products. The credit will likely be used to purchase items 
for the district’s Meadow Drive library project.

Mineola High School senior Sujith 
Maracheril has been named a finalist in                                                                                                                           
the National Merit Scholarship 
Program for 2013.  He has proudly 
received a Certificate of Merit 
and is in the running to become 
one of 8,400 Merit Scholarship 
winners from a group of 
approximately 15,000 finalists.  The recipients of awards totaling 
more than $34 million will be announced this spring.

The Mineola Union Free School District congratulates Sujith 
on this impressive achievement and wishes him the best of luck 
in obtaining one of the scholarship prizes.

National Merit 
Finalist

Apple’s Distinguished  
Program of the Year

Follow the Superintendent  
on Twitter @NaglersNotions

Josie Jones is pictured with her Apple 
iPad. All students in grades five through 
seven are given their own iPad as part of 
the program.
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A Message fromYour Superintendent
Dear Residents,

I hope this letter finds you enjoying what may 
be left of the spring recess. I know our next – 
and only (!) other - day off is Memorial Day, but 
as I’m sure you are all aware, it will be here in 
the blink of an eye. The coming weeks are jam 
packed with NWEA testing, state assessments, 
the budget vote and many wonderful concerts 
and events. I can assure you that the end of the 
year is just around the corner.

Speaking of budget - the district will 
be entering its sixth consecutive year of 
bringing you an estimated tax levy increase 
of approximately 2.5%. Jack Waters and I 
have been working closely and estimate that 
the budget will remain in this realm for the 
next five years, as well. The reorganization 
has helped us tremendously and has allowed 
us to maintain and even expand our program 
offerings, which was recognized a few months 
back with the Management Efficiency Grant 
(featured in Winter Newsletter, available on 
the website). That honor rewards us with 
more than $213,000 for the next three years 
for being fiscally responsible and operating 
as efficiently as possible. Not only do our 
residents reap the financial gains of a district 
that is operating efficiently, but our taxpayers 
get rewarded with more money for taking the 

initiative to do this itself. 
These additional monies, in turn, enable 

us to expand our programs and offer cutting 
edge technology, such as iPads, for educational 
purposes to our students.  The offering of 
such programs then earn us additional awards, 
such as the Apple Distinguished Program 
Award mentioned on page 1 of this newsletter. 
Awards such as these strike a nice balance for 
our students and our community – program 
and technology expansion, largely offset by 
grant monies and rewards, as well as our 
efficient operating budget. This cycle, which 
is an amazing one to be a part of, has enabled 
our district to deliver a robust educational 
program during a time when other districts are 
struggling to maintain the basics.

As a superintendent I am truly humbled 
by the amount of attention our district has 
been getting recently – Management Efficiency 
Grant, Apple Distinguished Program Award, 
Healthy Schools award, Design Award for 
Hampton’s library, named one of the Best 
Communities for Music Education, a National 
Merit Finalist, the list just seems to go on and 
on. We are spending less than in years past, 
but actually accomplishing more. It’s truly 
unbelievable how the reorganization has helped 
our district flourish. 

Keep an eye out for the district’s 
complete budget edition of the Outreach in 
the coming weeks. It will contain pertinent 
information regarding the May 21 vote, 
as well as again covering the new polling 
locations and voter registration information. 
In addition, any presentations that I make 
at a Board of Education meeting are always 
posted on the district website at www.
mineola.k12.ny.us. I urge everyone to 
bookmark the site, which also links to my 
blog. You will also notice that my blog 
contains a bit more school news lately, as I 
am trying to highlight more and more of our 
students and great events in outlets beyond 
the Outreach and our local papers.

I am excited to announce that I am now 
officially on Twitter. You can follow me        
@NaglersNotions, where I tweet about our 
students, our schools, important reminders 
and even some “musings.” It just offers 
another way for us to all stay connected. 

Sincerely,

Michael P. Nagler, Ed.D.
Superintendent of Schools

Anti-Bullying Meet MINEOLA

In a districtwide effort to raise awareness of 
bullying and its effects on teenagers and their 
families, Mineola Middle School recently hosted 
Ryan’s Story, an anti-bullying program based on 
Ryan Halligan, a 13-year-old middle school student 
from Vermont who committed suicide in 2003 
because of bullying. Ryan’s father, John Halligan, 
conducted the workshop, in which he recounted the 
story of his son’s life and the ridicule he endured, 
the devastating impact that his son’s suicide has had 
on his family, and the power of forgiveness. The 
presentations were conducted during school hours 
for all middle school students, and at one evening 
session for parents of students at any grade level.

In addition to the painful details that Mr. 
Halligan shared with students and parents, 
literature was handed out on how to help 
prevent one’s child from becoming a victim of 
cyberbullying. This information is always available 
in the district’s guidance departments, as well. The 
presentation was brought to the district through the 
Central Council PTA.

In a twist of events, we don’t mean Mineola, NY! Second-grade students at Hampton 
Street had the unique opportunity of Skyping with fellow second-graders from Mineola 
Primary School in Texas. Under the direction of librarian Diane Nodell, students exchanged 
questions, answers and dialogue on their home towns, including a rundown of recent events 
and geographical information. The experience offered students a look at the similarities and 
differences between the cultures.

Here are some facts students learned about Mineola, Texas:
• Small town of 4,000 spanning a large country-style area
• Weather is usually warm, but it does snow every now and then
• Kids go to the rodeo for fun
• �Most of the community lives on ranches and some have horses or donkeys  as pets

In exchange, Hampton students told the Texans all about New York City and our 
recent hurricane and snowstorm.  To prepare for the exchange, students researched their 
hometowns and found Mineola Primary School on Google Earth.

Awareness



“We are raising money for supplies in schools 
affected by Superstorm Sandy by selling lip 

balm and items made out of duct tape in the 
cafeteria. We thought it was a good idea to help 
the community. It feels better raising money for 

other people than for yourself.”
Veronica Carr, Esmeralda Franco,  

Kristen Cox and Abby Meehan, grade 4
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Students  
Speak:

What was the 
last form of 
community 

service you did?

“I did the multicommunity exchange 
through our Student Service Center. 

We put together care packages for the 
veterans and got to speak with two of 

them. We learned the story behind where 
our packages go and the story behind why 

we do this. It really brings the act to life 
and was inspiring to hear.”

Lina Kim, grade 12

A Focus on Our Future

“I volunteered at a holiday 
fundraiser at Winthrop Hospital and 

handed out gifts to children there. 
I got to make kids happy for the 

holiday and add some community 
service hours to my log.”
Sofia Cataliotti, grade 7

“I shoveled my neighbor’s 
driveway and sidewalk in the last 
snowstorm. They were away and 
I knew it was a law to have your 

sidewalks shoveled. It made me feel 
helpful to people who needed it.”

Michael Candela, grade 6

“I did a bowling thing with my 
family to help sick people in the 
hospital. It made me feel happy.”
Brianna Gabrielli, kindergarten  

at Hampton

“I donated 8 to 10 inches of 
hair to Locks of Love. My hair 
was getting really long and I 

wanted to cut it short. I thought 
it would be nice to donate it. It 

made me feel good.”
Brielle Nassi, grade 2 at 

Meadow

“I raised money for Jump Rope for 
Heart to help people with cancer. 
It made me feel happy to do it.”

Anthony Loguercio, grade 2  
at Meadow

“Peer tutoring. I help middle school students 
with their homework after school. It’s a 
great feeling when you see them make a 

connection to what they learned in class. It’s 
also funny to see how the curriculum has 

changed in only a few years.”
Stephin Jose, grade 12

“I did Jump Rope for Heart at the school 
but I also helped my neighbor bring in 

his groceries. He just had surgery and was 
struggling with them, so I helped.”

Frankie Leckler, grade 2 at Hampton

“We were inspired by a book to make origami 
and decided to make it to help schools affected by 

Superstorm Sandy. It feels exciting to help people who 
don’t have any homes or schools. In the future we are 
planning to give the money to children in hospitals.”

Lex Goring, Kevin Bongiorno and  
James Santaniello, grade 4



William Winski, a fourth-grade 
student at Jackson Avenue School, was 
the winner of this year’s Entenmann’s 
Essay Contest, sponsored by the baking 
company.  Third- through sixth-graders 
across Nassau County were eligible to 

participate, and more than 1,000 entries were received.  William’s essay 
was chosen based upon his description of Entenmann’s butter loaf 
cake (pound cake) in response to the question, “What is your favorite 
Entenmann’s product and why?”

In addition to winning Entenmann’s products, William received an 
Xbox 360 with Kinect, two games for the system and a 32-inch flat 
screen television.  William’s sister Catherine won the same contest last 
year. He was the only first-place winner in the county.

54

It was not a hair-raising ordeal when 
Mineola High School senior Gabrielle Ward 
discovered what is believed to be a new species 
of spider while conducting science research 
at Dowling College in December. In fact, 
she really didn’t believe the discovery until 
her mentor Dr. Richard Wilkens confirmed 
that the spider did not fit either of the two 
species’ specifications in its genus. The 
genus and species are referred to as the 
binomial classification of all living 
creatures and are part of the larger 
taxonomic classification system. 

As part of Gabrielle’s science 
research, she was responsible for 
classifying all spiders that were 
found living in a gall taken from 
the burn zone of the Pine Barrens on Long Island. A “gall” is found on the leaf 
of plants and is built by wasps in order for them to lay their eggs. Once their 
eggs hatch and their larvae are gone, the gall remains on the leaf and is typically 
inhabited by other insects and spiders. Gabrielle’s research was part of a 
collective study titled “The Abandoned Gall Project” that Dr. Wilkens has been 
studying for the past two years. Gabrielle joined the project in June and plans 
to continue working on it through graduation.

“It’s very rewarding to see something new and to know that you were the 
first person to ever see it,” the high school senior shared of her experience.

In order for the species to be accepted as “new” in the science world, 
Gabrielle and her mentor must publish a paper that details the characteristics 
of the new species. That paper must be reviewed by a group of peers in the field 
and verified. Once verified, the paper is published and the new species is added 
to the books. Gabrielle, in addition to Dr. Wilkens, will be getting credit for 
the discovery of the spider. 

The spider, which is part of the family Salticidae and the genus Sarinda, is 
smaller in size than a dime and is part of the jumping spider family. After the 
peer review is completed, this new species will be named Jackper, a name which 
Gabrielle chose in honor of a boy she used to babysit for who passed away three 
years ago from cancer. The entire process can take up to one year before the 
paper is published.

“It is very rare to discover a new species,” science research teacher Dr. 
Ellen McGlade-McCulloh said of Gabrielle’s findings. “It shows not only 
her scientific abilities, but also that she is a remarkable person by naming the 
species after someone other than herself.”

“The drive and dedication of our research students never ceases to amaze 
me,” science instructional leader John Gollisz noted. “Gabrielle has always 
strived to do her best and continues to impress me with her modesty and 
consideration of others.”

“It’s really remarkable that she gets to use this type of professional 
equipment and go through this process,” Dr. McGlade-McCulloh added. 
“There are huge advantages for students who work off campus at labs while in 
high school.”

Although undecided on which college she will attend, Gabrielle plans to 
study biology on the pre-med track. According to her teacher, as a result of her 
possible discovery, Gabrielle will likely be allowed to work in labs earlier than 
her college peers. The discovery will also increase her scholarship potential at 
many schools she has applied to and will open other doors for her in terms of 
courses and notoriety in the scientific arena.

Please note: It is not yet proven that Gabrielle has discovered a new species 
of spider, it is only believed to be new at this stage. The process will take up to 
six months to complete.

Mathew Long, a senior student-athlete at 
Mineola High School, won his 100th varsity match 
on Jan. 12.  A hundred wins is a rare feat for 
someone on a small-school Division II team who 
averages only 36 matches per season.  Add to that a 
number of missed games due to injury, and it makes 
Mathew’s win even sweeter. 

Wrestling at the varsity level under coach Dan 
Guido since the eighth grade, Mathew had only begun 
wrestling the year prior on the middle school team. 
Since then he has worked hard and participated in 
competitions outside of the school district, and as a 
result, has received many accolades for his success 
on the mat. In addition to being captain of the varsity 
wrestling team for the last two years, Mathew was 
named All-Conference in 2009, County Champion in 
2011 and 2012, and MVP of all the Division II teams 
in 2012. His win as County Champion for 2013 
also broke the school record for most consecutive 
county wins in wrestling. 

“This is huge for me,” the senior said of his 
accomplishment. “Wrestling has really defined my life 
and changed me for the better. I’m most appreciative 
of my dad for going the extra mile and driving me 
all over the place to competitions 12 months of the 
year just to help me perfect my skills.”

In addition to wrestling, Mathew was captain of 
the school’s varsity football team as well, earning an 
All-Conference title this year. He plans to enlist in 
the Army this fall and has already requested to try 
out for the Army’s wrestling team. 

“Mathew is the perfect example of where 
perseverance and hard work will get you,” assistant 
wrestling coach Frank Massaro said. “He loves the 
sport. He wrestles all year long, and now he is 
bearing the fruits of his labor.”

Jillian Parrino, a fourth-grade 
student at Jackson Avenue School, 
was recently featured in Newsday 
as the winner of the newspaper’s 
Kidsday Drawing Contest.  With 
her theme depicting “Hope After 
Hurricane Sandy,” Jillian won for the 
category of “Getting Along.” After 
submitting work to the contest last 
year, she was encouraged by her 
mother to submit again this year. 
She also won a bookmark drawing 
contest and a field day t-shirt design 
contest at her school last year.

“I felt really excited that 
everyone was going to see my 
drawing,” she said of the recognition.  Jillian, who looks for the contest 
every year, plans to enter again next year. Her work was featured in 
the print edition of Newsday during the week of Dec. 23.

On Jan. 25, Jackson Avenue fourth-grader Nicholas Ramos sprung to action in the school cafeteria with a 
skill he had learned in the Cub Scouts a few years prior. While eating lunch, his friend and classmate Steven 
Jones began using the universal symbol for choking by holding his hands to his neck after eating a carrot stick. 
Nicholas asked another student to go get help, but decided to utilize the “back thrust” technique he had learned 
to see if he could assist his friend sooner. After three hits to the mid-back, the carrot dislodged from Steven’s 
throat, and the pair resumed lunch. 

“I was shocked that it worked,” Nicholas said of his actions. “It felt good to help my friend.” 
In turn, Steven could not be more grateful for his friend. “I’m really glad he was the one who saved me from 

choking,” he said.
The district would like to acknowledge Nicholas for his life-saving action that day and Steven for knowing 

how and when to utilize the symbol for choking.
Since the incident, the school nurse has taught all of the students the “back thrust” technique for dislodging 

food. Students at this age are discouraged from administering the Heimlich Maneuver, as they are more likely to 
cause more harm than help due to their size and strength.

Eighteen of Mineola’s finest artists had their work displayed at the ninth annual 
All-County Art Exhibit, held on March 17, at Adelphi University’s Ruth S. Harley 
Student Center. Over 1,000 student pieces were exhibited from across Nassau County.

The All-County Art Exhibit is produced by the Art Supervisors Association (ASA) 
of Nassau County, a nonprofit organization made up of supervisors and directors of 
art from the schools and districts of Nassau County.  Student artists are recommended 
by their teachers for inclusion in the show, and from these, up to three students 
are selected from each teacher’s list. “We are very proud of all of our artists and art 
teachers,” said Supervisor of Fine and Performing Arts Peter Freeman. “Their talent is 
incredible and their work is always magnificent.”

WRESTLER WINS  
100TH MATCH

Senior Discovers Potential  
New Species of Spider

Skills to Save a Life

DRAWING

Just as Sweet the ALL-COUNTY 

Congratulations to the All-County Artists:

Mineola High School	 Nikki-Taylor Massaro

Mineola High School	 Desiree Mohammadi

Mineola High School	 Toni Viviani

Mineola High School	 Dyana Fernandez

Mineola High School	 Dalia Lopez

Mineola High School	 Kristen Sze-Tu

Mineola Middle School	 Justin James

Mineola Middle School	 Annie Sung

Mineola Middle School	 Victoria Venus

Mineola Middle School	 Charlotte Feehan

Mineola Middle School	 Jisoo Kim

Mineola Middle School	 Katherine Quintanilla Galo

Mineola Middle School	 Louis Schreib

Jackson Avenue Elementary School	 Samantha Scheuer

Jackson Avenue Elementary School	 Ana Victoria Serna

Hampton Street Elementary School	 Grace Iadevaio

Meadow Drive School	 Dylan Boutin

Meadow Drive School	 Riley Gildea

Second 
Time

A Winner

ARTISTS
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Olympic-Style 
SANDY RELIEF

Excellence

Students and faculty members from Mineola High School went 
head-to-head in Olympic-style games in an effort to raise money to 
benefit Superstorm Sandy relief efforts. More than 16 student and 
faculty teams signed up to compete against each other in categories 
such as volleyball, three-point shootout, relay races and goal kicking. 
Spectators were asked to donate $5 to the cause, which raised 
approximately $3,000 to benefit schools in East Rockaway, Long 
Beach and Island Park.

With hearts a-flutter for Valentine’s 
Day, Hampton Street students have been 
using their hearts for some more heart-
healthy purposes. Elementary students 
recently spent time participating in the 
classic Jump Rope for Heart program by 
performing hopscotch, jumping through 
hoops and jumping rope.

Students collected sponsorship 
money to participate in the program and 
have raised more than $3,500 to date for 
the American Heart Association. 

The show must go on! Despite the mid-February snowstorm, Mineola 
Middle School’s drama club still put on a stunning performance of 
“Dear Edwina.” With more than 150 members of the cast and crew in 
attendance, the students performed to a full house, under the direction 
of Don Carreras, Matt DeLuca, Brian Goldman and Barbara Peters.

Earlier that week, the club performed the smash hit for their younger 
peers at Jackson Avenue. Not only did that performance allow the actors 
to rehearse in front of a live audience, it also gave the third- and fourth-
graders a chance to see what they can be a part of at the middle school.

Congratulations to the entire cast and crew.

THEY GOT

HEART!

with Edwina

Watercolor Works

Ambassadors for Education

Second-grade students at Hampton Street were treated to an author and illustrator 
workshop hosted by Chris Soonpiet. Following a presentation where he spoke about 
his work as a writer, 
second-grade students 
were given an in-depth 
watercolor lesson with 
teacher, Ms. Baker, 
was used as the sample 
model. Mr. Soonpiet 
shared his secrets to 
drawing portraits, 
as well as basic 
watercolor techniques. 
The finished products 
were true works of art!

Margie Buttgereit, Garry Desire, Jodi Helming, AJ Hepworth and Michele 
HochHauser have joined Assistant Superintendent Patricia Burns as Teacher 
Ambassadors representing the Mineola School District in the Network Team workshops 
in Albany. The teachers and instructional leaders have had an opportunity to dive 
deeply into the new Common Core Learning Standards and the Six Instructional Shifts 
necessary to implement the new English language arts and mathematics standards in our 
district.    

The “ambassadors” bring the information back to the district and share their 
expertise with the staff. In response to these trainings, our teachers have been engaged in 
writing curricula and aligning lesson plans, materials and student assessments to the new 
standards.  

In addition, our teachers of grades pre-K-2 have begun teaching science based on 
the Next Generation Science Standards (NGSS). The new science program, Knowing 
Science, is designed to engage our students in science by capitalizing on what they 
already know 
about the natural 
world to develop 
a deep conceptual 
base for future 
learning in 
science, and 
to focus on 
integrating 
science content 
with literacy 
and hands-on 
activities.  



Deborah Andreuzzi, a first-grade teacher 

at Meadow Drive School, was recently 

honored by KJOY radio station with the 

distinction of being named Teacher of the 

Month. Nominated by her student Isabella’s 

mother, Kelli Kaiser, Mrs. Andreuzzi received 

gift certificates to a salon for the honor. The 

school is also in receipt of a $500 gift card 

to LearningRX. Mrs. Andreuzzi was selected 

through an intense online voting process. “I 

couldn’t believe I beat out all the high school 

teachers who were in the running against me!” 

she said.
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Creating a Better Climate

Granting Education

KJOY Teacher 
of the Month

For the third year in a row, Mineola High School hosted a presentation for all students from the 
Alliance for Climate Education. ACE is an organization that promotes the education of climate changes 
and global warming to all schools across the country with the hope of sparking even a small change among 
students, their families and the community at large. The organization works closely with the school’s 
Environmental Club on ways to recycle and reduce the school’s carbon footprint.

An ACE representative spoke to students in grades 8-12 in a workshop that used real-world events, 
including the recent Superstorm Sandy, to illustrate points about the truth behind climate changes and their 
effect on areas around the globe. All students were encouraged to create a DOT – Do One Thing – that 
they could do in order to reduce their carbon footprint. They were also asked to encourage every member of 
their family to do the same.

“The goal with this program is to make responsible and environmentally conscious citizens of our 
students, and to encourage them to prevent further causes for global warming into the future,” science 
instructional leader John Gollisz said of the presentation. “The kids walk out knowing that everyone can 
make a difference.”

Last year, Mineola High School won the Greendependence Day Challenge and received a $1,000 grant 
through ACE and the National Grid Foundation for its efforts to help the environment.

Christine Shields, an English as a Second Language teacher at Jackson Avenue 

School, has received a grant for $250 from the Nassau Educators Federal Credit 

Union. She was chosen for the award based upon a proposal she submitted in 

September for a project involving digital cameras.

“Teaching ESL, there is a heavy reliance on visualization for 
students to increase their vocabulary banks,” Ms. Shields said. “The 
students will be able to internalize a word better when they are able 
to actually view it.”

She plans to apply the grant funds toward the purchase of six cameras, which 

she will use in small-group settings to have students complete their vocabulary 

sheets. The vocabulary assignments usually require students to draw a picture of 

what each word represents, but using the cameras will ensure that the word is 

more properly represented in real life. 

ALUMNI PAY IT 
FORWARD

Over 50 graduates from Mineola High School’s 
Class of 2012 returned to their alma mater to share 
their college experiences with current juniors and 
seniors as part of the high school’s annual Alumni Day. 
Moderated by the Mineola High School Guidance 
Department, the alumni panel participated in topical 
discussions including the college application and 
decision-making processes, academic rigor and college 
life. Panel members encouraged juniors to take the 
SAT and ACT exams multiple times, apply to colleges 
as soon as possible, and complete financial aid and 
scholarship applications in a timely manner.

High schoolers remarked that the day answered 
numerous questions about the college process and 
relieved many of their worries. Summing up the impact 
of the event, guidance counselor Mr. Azzara stated, “It 
was education and community at its best – students 
helping students.”
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Board of Education
 William Hornberger, President  	 Terence Hale, Vice President

Irene Parrino, Christine Napolitano, Arthur Barnett Trustees

Michael P. Nagler, Ed.D., Superintendent of Schools

Up c o m i n g 
Events

Publication Coordinator: Danielle Lambert

Thursday, April 4
Board of Education Workshop Meeting

7:00 pm @ WI

Wednesday, April 17
Board of Education Business  

Meeting/BOCES Vote
7:00 pm @ WI

Monday, April 22
District Jazz Night Concert

7:00 pm @ HS

Thursday, May 2
Board of Education Workshop Meeting

7:00 pm @ WI

Monday, May 6
Budget Presentation/Meet the  

Candidates Night
7:00 pm @ HS

Tuesday, May 7
Voter Registration Night 4-8:00 pm @ TBA

Thursday, May 16
Board of Education Business Meeting

7:00 pm @ WI

Friday, May 17
Drama Production 7:30 pm @ HS

Saturday, May 18
Drama Production 2:00 pm & 7:30 pm @ HS

Tuesday, May 21
District Budget Vote & Trustee Election  

6:00 am – 9:00 pm
*See at right for new polling locations

Monday, May 27
Memorial Day – Schools Closed

Wednesday, June 5
Board of Education Workshop Meeting

7:00 pm @ WI

Thursday, June 20
Board of Education Business Meeting 

7:00 pm @ WI

Friday, June 21
LAST DAY OF SCHOOL

Saturday, June 22
Graduation 10:00 am @ Tilles Center

Tuesday, July 2
Board of Education Reorganization Meeting

7:00 pm @ WI

Sports Corner

On Jan. 31, 2013, the Board of Education of the Mineola UFSD adopted a resolution to 
decrease the number of polling places from four to two. Therefore, voting for the Mineola 
UFSD Annual Election and Budget on May 21, 2013 will take place at the following two 
locations: the Jackson Avenue School and the Meadow Drive School. 

The following is a list of the boundaries for each of the 
election districts: 

Election District #1 Polling Place: 
Jackson Avenue Elementary School 
All those portions of the school district which are located 
within the US Postal Service Zip Codes 11501 and 11040. 

Election District #2 Polling Place:
Meadow Drive Elementary School
All those portions of the school district which are located within
the US Postal Service Zip Codes 11507, 11577 and 11596.

POLLING LOCATION CHANGE

Wrestling
Mathew Long – All-County and County Champion
Luigi Miranda – All-County and County Champion
Luigi Athan – All-County
Edien Hincapie – All-County
Peter McCormack – All-County
Kyle Dunleavy – All-Conference
 

Boys Winter Track
Dylan Bestler – All-Conference
Anthony Caruso – All-Conference
Brad Coleman – All-Conference
Fredric Lang – All-County, All-Conference
Robert Lang – All-County, All-Conference
Joseph Mulder – All-County, All-Conference
Jake Tavernite – All-County, All-Conference
 

Girls Bowling
Marissa Buonincontro – All-County
Jaclyn Lusardi – All-County
Lauren Pucci – All-Conference
 

Girls Basketball
Tess Canell – BCANY Scholar-Athlete
Julie Falotico – All-County, NCGBCA Scholar 
Athlete, BCANY Scholar Athlete, BCANY Academic 
All-State
Samantha Venus – All-Class
 

Girls Winter Track
Jenna Pareti – All-County
 

Boys Bowling
Anthony Macchietto – All-County
Scott Berger – All-Conference
John Lusardi – All-Conference
 

Boys Basketball
Malcolm Brown – All-County
Michael Waszczuk – All-County
Brian Gaffney – All-Conference
Bobby Rogers – All-Conference

The 2013 winter sports season at Mineola left the school community with many great memories. Student 
athletes displayed teamwork and sportsmanship as they competed against all Nassau County had to offer. 
The wrestling program sent two wrestlers to the state meet in Albany. Both Mathew Long and Luigi Miranda 
advanced beyond the county level by taking their respective weight classes in the  Division II County 
Championships. The boys winter track team finished in second place in their conference and the 4x800 team of 
Fredric Lang, Robert Lang, Joseph Mulder and Jake Tavernite won the division championship in the event. The 
girls bowling team finished 10th overall in the county and qualified for the playoffs for the first time in several 
years. They were lifted by strong bowling by Jaclyn Lusardi and Marissa Buonincontro. The girls basketball 
team battled all season and had some good wins over Roosevelt and VSS. Julie Falotico and Samantha Venus 
paced the team throughout the season. The girls track team practiced and competed hard as they moved 
forward with a smaller team than usual. Jenna Pareti was an All-County high jumper for the team. The boys 
bowling team finished with a 6-6 record and a third place conference finish. Although they didn’t qualify for 
the playoffs John Lusardi, Scott Berger and eighth-grader Anthony Machietto led the team to a successful and 
enjoyable season with some impressive high games.

The boys basketball team had the best season the program has seen since the mid-1980’s. The team was 
senior heavy as they were led throughout the season by point guard Brian Gaffney and shooting guards 
Malcolm Brown and Michael Waszczuk. Seniors Bobby Rogers and Thomas Behan and sophomore Stephen 
Gessner anchored the boards for the Mustangs. The team were Conference Champions and advanced to 
the second round of the county playoffs after defeating Lynbrook in the first round. Both games were held 
at Mineola in front of capacity crowds. Malcolm Brown, the conference Player of the Year, plans to play at 
Roanoke College in Virginia while Michael Waszczuk has been recruited by St. Josephs in Patchogue.

The following is a list of award recipients from the 2012 -2013 winter season:


